
SEEK FOR HOPE ACTIVITY WEEKLY REPORT 
FOR HOLIDAY PROGRAM PROJECTS IN 

SEPTEMBER 2023. 

 
To all our distinguished sponsors and partners we are grateful to inform you that we managed to 
end second term amicably and all our students both in primary and secondary  got good marks on 
their report cards. We continue to thank you all for the countless support extended to the program 
enabling these vulnerable children have access to quality education we applaud for lightening their 
future.  

Further still, we want to utilise this holiday period profitably by empowering these younger souls in 
the different displines and skills while enjoying their time. In the first place, due to advancements 
in technology where computers are integrated almost in all the sector of work world wide we want 
to empower them with skills in computer application and internet usage to fit the digital evolution, 
puzzle classes and story sharing for the younger one to build their self-esteem/confidence, 
Revision of their class work and this is done in discussion groups for the upper primary and seniors, 
Recreation games for relaxation and energizing during and after sessions and finally Sunday Talks 
for the adolescents especially girls creating a platform to open up and share experiences(safe 
space) and finding solution to unanswered questions due to body changes among others and 
Menstrual Hygiene Management and access to Reusable Sanitary Pads(RUMps) . 

We started these activities on Monday the 4th of September running up to 17th concluding with a 
preparatory meeting for third term that is commencing on the 18th of September, 2023. Having 
shared that, please let me present to you photos from our activities done in the first week below; 

 

Girls in the inception meeting for the Sunday talks with one our peer Educator in the community Ms 
Florence. 

 



 

Coach Fedia explain the a reusable sanitary pad is used to the younger girls. 

 

Girls receiving Reusable sanitary pads after the explanations on the usage. 

 



 

 

Girls happy after receiving the packages 

 

 



 

Students learning computer application skills. 

 



 

Grace sharing her story during story sharing session. 

 

 

Break time students having break tea. 



 

 

Break tea for the upper classes. 

  

Revision work for the lower class 

 



 

  

Puzzles classes and group discussion for the upper classes. 

  

Games and recreation session to energize and refresh. 

Dear all that is for our first week and you will be kept posted even  for the second week. 

Thank you so much for the support and Good luck. 



 


